
O
F
F
I
C

HFWI WI House 
90 St Owen Street, Hereford HR1 2QD     Federation Chairman – Val Lewis  
Tel: Main Office (01432) 272268     Federation Secretary  - Pauline Shannon 

E-mail: fedsec.hfwie@gmail.com      HFWI Charity No: 1056051 

www.thewi.org.uk/herefordshire 
https://www.facebook.com/Herefordshirefederationofwomensinstitutes 
 

The contributors to this newsletter are responsible for the accuracy of their information, and should be contacted direct with any queries. 

 

 

    
APRIL 2018 

2018 Edition 3 — 30p  

OFFICE OPENING HOURS: Tuesday and Wednesday 9.30 – 2.30pm  

Stoke Prior & District 

http://www.thewi.org.uk/herefordshire
https://www.facebook.com/Herefordshirefederationofwomensinstitutes


CHAIRMAN’S CHATTER 

Dear Ladies 
I was a bit premature last month talking about better weather, the amount of snow that 
arrived on Hereford took us all by surprise, I hope that everyone has now recovered from 
frozen pipes and crushed flowers in the garden. 
My birthday was on 3rd March and many times in the past have we had snowfalls on that date, 
perhaps we can now hope for a lovely summer. By the time that you read this, the clocks will 
have sprung forward and Easter celebrations are behind us. Surely the weather will improve now? 
The Federation has arranged a visit to Alrewas Arboretum on Wednesday 16th May, this is because the last trip was 
oversubscribed and we don’t like to disappoint members. Some members that were going on this trip have now 
decided not to so we are looking for numbers to fill the coach. This should be a lovely visit. The early start is so we 
can attend the daily service at 11am.  Please contact Veronica if you are interested in joining us. 
We have started a Centenary committee to get ready for our Centenary that will start at our ACM in 2019 and 
culminate at our ACM in 2020. We have had lots of ideas and hope that members will join in the events that we are 
planning. 
Thank you for all of the pictures and recipes sent to me for the 2019 calendar. The pictures have been chosen by 
Tim Kort who is producing the calendar; we are hoping that they will be available at our ACM. The price is being kept 
at £4 each. The winner of the photography competition for the best photo will be announced at a later date.  
Enjoy the spring.  Val       Val Lewis,  Telephone: 01544 327700    Email: chair.hfwie@gmail.com 
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WI Life wants to hear about your gardens  

COPY DEADLINE FOR MAY NEWSLETTER      TUESDAY 10 APRIL 2018 
Please note late contributors may not be accepted for the current Newsletter 

Does your garden have a story to tell? 
Here at WI Life we’d love to hear from you if you think your 
own garden or perhaps a community garden or a WI project 
or an allotment has an  Interesting story that members would 
like to hear.    Please get in touch and email Charlotte 
at c.mcintyre@nfwi.org.uk  

HANDICRAFTS CLUB  
The club meets at the 
Salvation Army Citadel, Edgar Street on 
first Wednesdays,  
11am - 12.15pm.  
Subscription £6, visitors £1.00.  Enquiries 
please to: Mrs Gaile Harris, Chairman, 
telephone 01432 469598. 
Future Events -  
4 April -  Folk Art, Decorative Paint Work 
2 May   -  Craft Day 
6 June   -  AGM with Show and Tell  

Want to attract new members in 2018?  Perhaps you could think about setting up a webpage or FACEBOOK page 
to publicise yourself to your local community.  Free sites like WEEBLY or similar are quite straightforward to put 
together - contact me if you would like some help and examples. 
You may also send me your 2018 programmes to go on the WI website next to your WI page.  I have had very few so 
far sent in. 
Are you an officer?  MY WI has a lot of information about running your WI and the duties of the officers; much 
more else besides including the WI Constitution.  I would thoroughly recommend that all officers are able to access 
this useful site.  Go to the front page of www.thewi.org.uk  
The Digital WI:  I am available to do a talk on ‘Everything you need to know about WI online…’  Short notice is fine. 
Please contact me if you require any help or have an idea for a course; the Herefordshire WI website address and 
Facebook address are always on the front page of the newsletter. 

 Alison Lord  digitalchampion.hfwi@gmail.com  01544 340256 

DIGITAL NEWS  

Hereford River Festival 4th to 5th May 2018 at Castle Green 
We are once again running a stall at the Hereford River festival. This is to promote the WI and bring awareness of the 
suffragette centenary. We will be dressing as suffragettes to support what they did for women. Many of these ladies 
were members of the Women’s Institute. 
 

We will be selling cakes and produce and would be grateful for any contributions. If you are able to come and help us on 
the stall or can give us cakes or produce, please can you let me know. We need cakes that we can sell as a whole so no 
tray bakes please. Last year many of you contributed and it made the day very successful.  Thank you in anticipation. 
 

Val Lewis,  Telephone: 01544 327700   Email: chair.hfwie@gmail.com 

mailto:c.mcintyre@nfwi.org.uk


Membership Support Committee - WI Advisers 
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The Speakers’ Auditions Evening held on February 26th was a great success and all five speakers have been invited 

to join the official Federation speakers list.  

Another evening is being arranged for Monday June 25th at 7 pm in St John’s Hall, Hereford; the application form 

and all details will be in the May mailing. 
 

Resolution for the National Annual Meeting 

Following the results of members’ voting nationwide, one resolution, 'Mental health matters', will go forward to the 

Annual Meeting.  

The resolution reads: “Mental health matters as much as physical health. The NFWI urges all WI members to 
recognise the importance of parity between mental health and physical health and take action to make it as 
acceptable to talk about mental health issues as much as physical health issues, and to lobby government for better 
support for mental illness.” 

WIs should now consider how they wish their delegate to vote at the Annual Meeting in Cardiff on 6 June 2018. All 

WIs have one vote on the resolution; they can vote either for or against it, but they may choose to give their delegate 

discretion to decide how to vote after hearing the speakers’ presentations for and against the resolution and the 

debate at the Annual Meeting. If granting discretion, please give your delegates pointers which will help her decide 

how to vote on your behalf. 
 

The “My WI” website carries a lot of information about this resolution and discussion and voting on it takes place at 

your resolution meeting in May.  Your delegate must then be informed of your voting wishes. 

Angela Southwell 

WI FINANCE 

Further to various queries that have arisen in recent months, it was felt that it would be useful to clarify certain 

matters relating to WI Finance. 
 

The money in your WI account belongs to the charity (i.e. your WI, not members).  It is up to the committee (charity 

trustees) to propose how the money may be used and then put to the members for their decision.   The WI must ask 

whether it is a modest, justifiable and a reasonable use of charitable funds, serving WI purposes. 

Rule 42 of the Constitution (2013) states that: The funds of the WI must be applied for the purpose of  
carrying out the objects of the WI in accordance with this Constitution and for no other purpose. 

Any charity must spend funds to deliver its objects.  There is a document on ‘My WI’ which outlines what WI Funds 

may be used for, however it is also in order to use funds for WI anniversaries including celebratory glass of wine, 

small gifts to retiring officers or those who have performed special service and cards for members, subject to 

members’ agreement and this should be minuted.  All money (cash and cheques) received must go through WI Funds 

and be accounted for.  There should be a clear paper trail showing money paid into the WI Account and paid out.  

There should not be sums of money kept outside the WI account by individual members at their homes.  Please do get 

in contact with your Adviser team if you have any more questions about WI Finance. 

A Chance to Get Crafting  
Craft has always been a big part of the WI and we know that many members are keen crafters. 
However, monthly meetings are usually not long enough or involve too many people for members 
to have hands-on experience. Some WIs have separate craft groups; others might just want to 
add an occasional workshop to their programme.  
To help you do this, we asked members whether they would be willing to share their skills and 
the enclosure list is a result of our appeal. (We are sure there are more members out there who 
might become a part of this scheme!) There are some lovely crafts on offer and we hope you will 

take the opportunity to try them out. 
Our Craft Taster Days have been very popular and we hope to continue with these. Watch out for information in the 
Newsletters.  You might also like to go to the craft section of the NFWI website which has craft ideas and craft 
packs which you can download.  

DIARY OF EVENTS - APRIL 2018 

DATE EVENT  VENUE COST  TIME 

16/18 APRIL PRESIDENTS' WORKSHOP WI HOUSE £5.00 7pm/10am 

30 APRIL-5 MAY HOLIDAY NORTHERN IRELAND Speak to Eileen Dilley 

10 MAY PLAY BOULES TRAM INN, EARDISLEY Rearranged date  

14 MAY  ANNUAL COUNCIL MEETING THREE COUNTIES HOTEL, HEREFORD £6.50 10am-3.30pm 

16 MAY NATIONAL ARBORETUM  ALREWAS £15.00 see itinerary 

24 MAY TURN OF THE SCREW CARDIFF see costings see itinerary 

6 JUNE NATIONAL ANNUAL MEETING MOTORPOINT ARENA, CARDIFF see costings see itinerary 

15-17 JUNE  HUXLEY CUP COMPETITION  THREE COUNTIES SHOWGROUND   

25 JUNE  SPEAKERS' AUDITION EVENING ST JOHNS, HEREFORD £5.00 7pm 

2 JULY-6 JULY HOLIDAY COPENHAGEN Speak to Eileen Dilley 

12 JULY LACOCK ABBEY AND BRADFORD ON AVON Speak to Eileen Dilley 

28 JULY CHESTER ZOO CHESTER Speak to Eileen Dilley 

4/5/6 SEPTEMBER HOLIDAY LONDON Speak to Eileen Dilley 
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DENMAN RESIDENTIAL DESIGNER VISIT 

Currently being arranged are trips to: 
A visit to Bradford 
on Avon, a lovely 
market town in 
Wiltshire then onto 
Lacock Abbey  near 
Bath on 12 July   
 

 

Saturday 28 July, Eileen is 
thinking of arranging a visit 
to Chester Zoo, watch this 
space. 

 

14 June Talk by Ruth Richardson on the 
latest news about Blanche Parry, 
confidante of Queen Elizabeth 1 at Sutton 
St Nicholas at 7-00 pm.  As it will be 
summer we could have Pudding & Punch 
refreshments. 
 

Contact Eileen Dilley for full details, 
enclosures to follow  next month 

FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE      FUTURE EVENTS 

HOLIDAYS IN 2018  
NORTHERN IRELAND 30th April - 5th May 
Including Belfast, visit the Titanic Experience, The 
Giants Causeway, Mount Stewart House & Gardens 
& lots more. Beautiful scenery.  

COPENHAGEN    2nd — 6th July 
Visit Amalienborg & Rosenburg Castles, Grand 
Canal cruise. Oresund Bridge into Sweden. Cultures 
(open air museum) Roskilde, Frilandsmuseum & 
Kronborg Castle of Hamlet fame.  Fly from Bristol.  
LONDON 4th, 5th & 6th September 

Staying at the Novotel London West.  We visit Woburn Abbey on the way 
to London, then Bella Italia for Dinner.  Visit Middle Temple Lincoln's Inn. 
Lunch.  Theatre is ‘Woman in Black’. Take a boat to Hampton Court.  Will 
try to keep cost to around £300, but things are getting more expensive. 
 
If you are interested please send large S,A,E  for brochure to  
Eileen Dilley, Bramley, Sutton St Nicholas, Hereford, HR1 3AY.  
Tel : 01432 880527  to discuss 
 

30 people needed for each Holiday. Bring your friends, you don't have to 

EDUCATION & PUBLIC AFFAIRS COMMITTEE  

Visit National Memorial Arboretum on 16 May 
The 150-acre Arboretum is a living, growing tribute 
to those who have served, and continue to serve, 
our country.  The Millennium Chapel of Peace and 
Forgiveness is situated close to the Remembrance 
Centre and is the only place in the country where 
the Act of Remembrance is observed daily at 11 am.  
For those who wish to attend,  we will arrive in time 
for this service.   See last month’s enclosure for 
full details  -  Veronica Madgen  

THANK YOU for the following donations towards Federation Funds 
CITY GROUP OF WIs donated £25.00 

£50.00 received from STOKE PRIOR & DISTRICT WI  

SPORTS & LEISURE COMMITTEE 
PLAY BOULES We have rearranged the date for 
enjoying a taster session of “ Boule” to Thursday 
10th May same place same time, if there are any 
problems please email me or phone me.  It cant’ snow 
in May surely, lets hope its not raining either I look 
forward to seeing you at The Tram in May.  
Pat Lemin  Telephone 01989780397; email 
pat@churchendbarn.plus.com 
 

 WALKING NETBALL and GOLF SESSIONS - see 
last month’s enclosure and let me know if any of 
you are interested in participating.    

This has been arranged for Sunday and Monday, 18 and 19 November, 2018 and those of you 

who have been before will know what a fantastic time this is.  These two days are a great 

opportunity for members who have not visited Denman to experience and explore this 

wonderful WI asset.  Enjoy time for yourself before the Christmas panic! 

The coach will leave Leominster on Sunday at 9.30 am, the Golden Pioneer depot at 10.00 

am and Ross on Wye at 10.30 am.  Parking is available at the Golden Pioneer depot.  We shall 

arrive at Denman with time for you to explore before dinner is served followed by evening 

entertainment.  The bar will be open so you can then relax with friends.   Choose from the 

course options for Monday -  the craft options run over the two sessions giving time to 

complete items.    

Silver Clay Jewellery - try this fascination craft bringing home your 

silver jewellery item whether for yourself or as a special gift - the choice is yours.  

Willow Work - create an individual item for your home or garden.  Explore a craft 

which can be developed at home making unique items for yourself or as gifts - 

Christmas is coming!   

Music with Carl Attwood - a completely different  fun filled activity where you can 

relax enjoying familiar songs and learning new ones - just enjoy yourself.   

Body Fitness - which I am assured is not too strenuous but very enjoyable.  You 

can try both of the Music and Fitness courses by doing one session of each.   

You may have an individual room or share a room and there are rooms for disabled - just complete the 

application form.  The total cost for the Residential Designer Visit is just £170 
 

Contact me for further details and for application forms   
Margaret Simcock  -  01885 400700 or email me at  margaret.norbrook@gmail.com 

Www.landscapemagazine.co.uk 

Www.landscapemagazine.co.uk 

Pinterest.com 

Chesterzoo.org 
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STOKE PRIOR & DISTRICT WI   Meeting time: 2nd Tuesday at 2.30pm 
  Venue: Stoke Prior Village Hall 
 

Nearly 30 years ago our then President wrote the following article to celebrate the Stoke Prior & District 
WI’s 60th anniversary. 
 

“The Stoke Prior and District W.I. was founded in 1929 with 37 members meeting monthly in the school 
room on Saturday afternoons.  Jumble sales, whist drives and teas were held (1shilling including 
refreshments) to raise money towards the cost of building a village hall.  This was completed in 1934 and 
the first meeting in the new hall took place on 8th December.  ‘Jerusalem’ has been sung at meetings 
since 1934.  Previously, it seems, they sang the National Anthem.  For 
many years, primroses and daffodils were gathered and sent to local and 
London hospitals.  A founder member donated seed potatoes which 
were planted in a competition for the highest yield to be sent to the 
hospital.  In 1987 several members embroidered a beautiful altar frontal, 
depicting the church, the pub, the school, and several houses as well as 
flora and fauna of the village.  It was dedicated at a special service in 
1988.  Every member looks forward to our annual lunch, this year 
February 21st, 1989 is our 60th Birthday.  Stoke Prior is a pleasant, 
friendly village and we like it”. 
 

Now, nearly 30 years later we still hold our meetings in the same village hall but now on the second 
Tuesday afternoon of the month, so we are still contributing to its upkeep.  
Fund raisers for local charities are still an important part of our remit.  The 
altar frontal is still used in Stoke Prior Church on special occasions.  Our 
members now number 22.  Our annual programme offers a wide range of 
activities including a variety of outings, interesting speakers and a monthly 
competition which nearly all our ladies enter.  We are a very friendly and 
sociable group and we still celebrate our birthday every Spring with a party.  
The Spring of 2019 will be our 90th anniversary and we have plans to mark 

this special day with a memorable celebration! 

SPOTLIGHT 

Next Month’s Spotlight article will be on THE PYONS WI 

D O   I T   F O R   D E N M A N  
The  Herefordshire  Room  refurbishment is underway.  A start has been made with a beautiful bed  
cover.  Remember that the colour scheme is green and white.  There are lamp shades available for covering for the 
room and material to be made into items for sale to raise funds.  Please contact me if you would like to use 
these.  Hopefully, some items will be displayed at the Annual Council Meeting in June.  I would love to hear of any 
fund raising activities you are arranging - do let me know. 
Margaret Simcock  -  01885 400700 or email me at  margaret.norbrook@gmail.com 

ANNUAL COUNCIL MEETING—MONDAY 14 MAY 2018 

The speakers this year will be:   Marc Allum from the Antiques Roadshow  AND   
Mike Fenton, musician -  Autoharp and Dulcimer Delight.  There will also be Craft Tables, a 
day raffle and Denman Dip.  We know we have to go through WI business but we also want 
to make sure you have a worthwhile day out.  Come and join us.  Closing date to apply for 
tickets is Tuesday 10 April 2018. 
 

Doors open from 9.00am.  Various stalls will be open and tea and coffee (chargeable) will be available. 
Two choices for lunch are offered and this should be ordered and paid for when sending in the order form.  WI House 
will then order the food directly and issue a ticket for you to get your lunch on the day.  You do not need to order your 
food directly from the Three Counties Hotel.  
Any queries please ring WI House on 01432 272268 and speak to Pauline or Jane; email fedsec.hfwie@gmail.com 
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